
Warner Mountain Gun Club 
June 2, 2022 

Meeting Minutes 
 

 
1800 – President Brad Winters opened the meeting. 
 
Five members were present: Kellie Carlsen, Brad Winters, Ed Henry, Mike Wickman 
and Richard Willbur. 
 
Richard Willbur presented the treasurer’s report: $13, 183,80 in the General Fund and 
approximately $80,000.00 in the Norm May account. 
 
We currently have 168 members. 
 
Ed made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Mike seconded the motion. All 
approved. 
 
Kellie Carlsen read the May minutes. Ed made a motion to accept the minutes as read. 
Mike seconded the motion. All approved. 
 
Old Business: 
 

1. The June 18th shoot is cancelled. 
 

2. The motorcycle event will not be coming across the WMGC property. 
 

3. The fence has 4 wires cut at the top of the property needing repair. Brad has 
repaired the fence at the bottom of the property. 
 

4. Mike noted garbage at the 200-yard target. 
 

5. Hats have been ordered. 
 

6. Brad built the road. There was a need for 3 more loads of gravel than initially 
estimated. 
 

Richard made a motion to reimburse Brad for the cost of his fuel, which was 20 
gallons of diesel for his pickup and the backhoe. Ed seconded the motion. All 
approved, except Brad, who abstained.  

 
7. Entry and Exit signs are needed. Ed made a motion to approve purchase of 

signs. Mike seconded the motion. All approved. Richard will order the signs. 
 

8. The weed spraying is done. WMGC will receive an invoice from the contractor.  
 



9. Weed eating needs to be done. 
 

10. Richard is updating the website. Richard has updated Facebook, Twitter, and the 
Webpage reflecting the dates for the upcoming motorcycle race. 
 

New Business: 
 

1. Richard met with the tax preparer. An extension has been filed. 
 

2. The gravel is considered range improvement. Payment will come from the Norm 
May fund. 
 

3. Per Ed, the “Range Closed” signs are ready. 
 

4. Richard is working on group notices through E Mail and Text Messages. 
 

5. It was decided that a newsletter two times per year to all members providing 
updates on club happenings will encourage more participation and interest in 
club events. Kellie will draft those letters. Kellie and Richard will work on ways to 
effectively get them out to the membership. Kellie will have a draft letter for the 
next meeting.  
 

The meeting was adjourned at 1828. 
 
Minutes submitted by Kellie Carlsen 
Secretary 


